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Pentecost Sunday is a commemoration and celebration of the 
receiving of the Holy Spirit. In Acts 2, on the Day of Pentecost, 
just as promised, the sound of a violent wind filled the house 

where believers were gathered and tongues of fire came to rest 
on each of them and all were filled with the Holy Spirit. The 

gathered believers were given the power of communication and 
departed from that place to tell the world of Jesus Christ. This 

was the beginning of the Christian church as we know it. 
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This month’s Messenger is sponsored by 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you, John,  for sponsoring the Messenger 

 
Emmanuel members who own or operate their own business or 

members who would like to recognize a significant event in their 

lives are invited to sponsor the Messenger. Full sponsorship of the 

Messenger is $100.  This covers a portion of the cost of mailing the 

Messenger each month. 

 



from the pastor 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ; 
 

While recently traveling, I saw a bumper sticker that read, ñWork is for 

those who donôt know how to fish!ò 

I took that to heart since Iôm not casting a line on this gorgeous morning, 

enjoying Godôs good creation, but instead am at my computer writing 

this.  In fact, during one of my recent drowning of the worms excursions, 

with not much else to keep me occupied, my mind got to wandering and 

wondering about complacency, of all things. 

Complacency.  Iôm a firm believer that we are always growing, or at 

least have the opportunity to be always growing, mentally, intellectually, 

and spiritually.  I believe that itôs important to read, to explore various 

ways to stimulate the mind, and to be constantly challenging one self.  

When Iôm not actively doing these things I find that I am more irritable, 

less efficient, my self-esteem drops, and my relationships, with God and 

with others, seem more distant. 

And so as I cast my line into another spot void of fish willing to take my 

bait, I thought it was important to take stock of change and growth at a 

time when the church ñseeminglyò takes a rest (I stress ñseeminglyò 

because any one of our church staff will tell you that the church never 

takes a rest!).  The joyous Season of Easter has come and gone.  Sunday 

School, Confirmation, Choir, and other programs are taking leave for the 

summer.  With schools letting out in the coming days, weôll undoubtedly 

see less people on Sunday mornings as families, and those who enjoy the 

summer opportunities, take advantage of the warmer weather. 

In short, this can be a stagnant time in the church if we allow it to be; but 

what I also took note of was that this can also be an incredibly 

transformative time as well, and thatôs where the church longs to be. 

We recently elected a new bishop to serve our Northern Great Lakes 

Synod (Pastor Katherine Finegan, who you may remember joined us 

during our Annual Meeting this year, was elected as our new bishop), 

and being part of this process for the first time was celebratory in being 



part of how the wider church comes together to give focus to our future.  

Fortune Lake Camp and Vacation Bible School planning have been in 

the works for several months now, and will be exciting events in July.  

And even right now, this coming Sunday, Pentecost Sunday, on a day 

that we celebrate the coming of the Holy Spirit, we will take time to give 

thanks for and acknowledge our graduates.  Our young people will lead 

us in 10:00 worship and present us with a different flavor than we may 

be accustomed to, opening our hearts and minds to Christôs work and 

activity across different generations of the church. 

My point is that if my fishing is going to improve, I need to find different 

bait, different methods, or different places to drop a line.  As active 

participants in the Body of Christ, known as His church, maybe the same 

can be said of us who may be stuck in ruts at the present moment.  Daily 

devotion, starting a Bible study, volunteering in the church in a new or 

different capacity, singing hymns, or participating in justice activities are 

just a few opportunities for a person to challenge oneself and grow in 

his/her faith.  The Spirit asks that you simply keep your heart and mind 

open to what new ñfishing holeò Christ is leading you toé..because it 

beats working at something thatôs not producing results!   

Peace, 

Pastor Mark 
 

 

Pastor Mark would like to extend his gratitude to Les and Gail 

Sieglaff and Dave and Karie Anderson for their willingness to 

serve as Emmanuelôs delegates at this yearôs Northern Great Lakes 

Synod Assembly.  Taking the time to participate in the work of the 

wider church is no small task, and being part of a historic 

assembly, of electing a new bishop (Reverend Katherine Finegan, 

current Assistant to the Bishop), is monumental.   

 

Thank you so much to the Troy and Deb Clausen family for their 

recent donation of a basketball standard to the church.  A simple 

and generous gesture like this not only invites the members of our 

church community to come together and play, but is a great 

opportunity for our local community to venture over and join us. 



 

                                                          

                                         

 

From the Director:  Patti Treptow 

     
 

 School is outé.family events and vacations are being finalized; 

it is finally summer!  We all need a little relief from the stress that 

school, our jobs, and the world can bring, and we look forward to time 

off; time to get away from it all.  Yes, adults need relief from the stress 

our world brings us, but so do our children and youth.  Our kids are 

facing more and more stresses in their lives today.  But, we adults are 

there to help our children and God is there to help us.   

 In the June 2017 Parenting Christian Kids Newsletter, the article 

"Help Kids Be Unshakable" reminds us that God does know what our 

children face and He is there to help us with the negative stresses that 

affect our children.  In this article, Veggie Tales creator Phil Vischer 

offers this advice:  "What more inspiring a sight is there for an anxious 

child in a shaky world than that of the grown-ups in his or her life 

standing unshaken? The only way our kids will see the kingdom of God 

is if they see it in us, and the only way theyôll see it in us is if itôs more 

real to us than the Tweet-drenched, anxiety-ridden chaos we swim in 

every day."  We are not alone in our parenting!  God is there to help us 

help our kids. 

 Emmanuel is here to help you and your children strengthen your 

faith.  Through worship, Vacation Bible School, and service projects, we 

will help your children connect with God so they too can become 

unshakable.  This summer, our Vacation Bible School will teach children 

that Jesus is with them wherever they are and that He is the light of the 

world. Our high school youth will learn the joy of sharing God's love 

with others as they help homeless children improve their reading skills.  

Our Outreach Committee will be offering opportunities for you to 

connect and share God's Word with our community through our float in 

the Waterfront Festival Parade.   

 So stand strong in God's love and take this summer to enjoy all 

of its goodness, and know that through God, we can be unshakable in 

this beautiful, crazy, and shaky world! 

 

In the following pages you will find more information on our 

youth and family activitiesé... 

 

Youth and Family Ministry  
  

  



 

 

 

 

 

Just a reminder to those students who have not yet turned in your 

End of the Year Essay, please do so by June 4
th
.  

Classes may have ended for the school year, but summer 

brings opportunity to catch up on worship sheets and service 

activities.   If you are in need of church service activities for your 

confirmation requirements, see Patti about helping with Vacation Bible 

School, walking with our Waterfront Festival parade float, and the Rally 

Day Picnic.     

Mark your calendars for the annual Confirmation Retreat!  It 

will be held September 16-17.  Information will be sent out to all 

incoming students, current students, and those who will be confirmed 

this October.   

  

 

 

 

 
        Graduate  Recognition 

             Sunday, June 4th 

 

 Emmanuelôs high school graduates will be honored at our 

ñGraduation Recognitionò during the 10:00 a.m. worship service 

on June 4
th
.  This special worship service will also be youth-led, 

with some of our graduates leading in worship.  A reception will 

follow in the narthex.    

 If you have not yet registered, please call the church office 

as soon as possible.  All graduates are to gather in the Friendship 

Room just off of the narthex between 9:30-9:45 a.m. to prepare for 

the processional. 

 

 



Vacation Bible School  
            Tuesday-Thursday 

             July 25, 26, & 27 

 
Children entering Kindergarten through 

5
th
 grade this fall are invited to discover 

that Jesus is the light of the world through 

our "Camp Out" VBS!   Children will 

engage in amazing experiences that will 

guide them through God's Word in unforgettable, multisensory, 

thought-provoking ways that make Scripture come alive 

and help faith flow into real life.   A registration form 

is included in this newsletter so you can get your 

child enrolled for some fun, laughter, 

excitement!   

 

Our children will also participate in a service 

project  called "Kids Helping Kids" where 

they will make a "Comfort Bear" for the 

children of Abundant Life Shelter and 

the Rainbow House.   

 

 Along with awesome songs and skits, exciting Bible 

explorations, fun crafts, crazy games, and yummy snacks, we will be 

treated to special camp visitors who will teach the children about life in 

the woods and our natural world.  On the final day, Smokey the Bear and 

his team will visit to teach us about fire safety and prevention.   

 Children 6
th

 grade and older can also participate as crew 

helpers or station helpers.  Please let us know if your older 

child would like to help!  This is a great way for them to 

get involved, learn Bible lessons, and gain leadership 

skills.  Parents, grandparents, and adult members can 

also get involved in this summerôs VBS!  Contact the 

church office if you would like to volunteer to participate in the many 

opportunities available.   

Parents, to register your child for VBS, please complete the 

registration form that is included in the newsletter.  Please mail, turn in, 

email, or fax to the church office.  Additional forms are available in the 

church office.   Marilyn Mouritsen, our VBS team leader will also be 

sending out an information packet to each family.  

Deadline to register is Sunday, July 10
th

.    



Sunday School "Year End Celebration" 

 
Our children celebrated their Sunday school year by presenting their 

class memory challenges, playing awesome games, and enjoying an ice 

cream sundae bar!  Thank you to our teaching staff for a great event! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Book Drive/Reading Program 
 

Emmanuel's youth advisory council 

continues to collect new and used books for 

their reading program with the children of 

Abundant Life Shelter.  The first reading day 

event is set for June 4
th
.    

EYAC is open to all of Emmanuelôs high 

school youth and is great way to grow in faith and engage in fun and 

meaningful activities.  Please contact Patti Treptow at the church office 

for more information on joining! 

 

 

 

 

Parents…..there will be a 

meeting on Sunday, June 11
th
 at 

9:00 a.m. in the "Friendship" 

room.   

 

 
Thank You !! 

The Mother's Day plant sale 

was a great success.  Thank you 

to all who purchased plants.  We hope these flowers and plants 

bring you much joy and happiness all summer long!  Your 

generosity is bringing us closer to achieving our goal of getting 

Emmanuel's kids to the ELCA National Youth Gathering in 

Houston, Texas.    

 

 

2018 

National Youth 

Gathering  
 



 

   

Emmanuel is heading to  

   Fortune Lake!  
 

Calling all Emmanuel children and youth who 

are currently in grades 3
rd

 through 12
th 

, did you 

miss out the May 30
th
 registration deadline?  

Contact the church office today!!!  You can still 

join Pastor Mark and Patti Treptow for an awesome adventure at 

Fortune Lake Lutheran Camp.  The dates are July 5-7.    

 

You will enjoy swimming, canoeing, hiking, arts and crafts, 

campfires, awesome camp songs, and amazing camp food!  Be 

sure to not miss out on the fun!   

 
 

 

 

 
 

Waterfront   Parade    Float  
 

 

 

 

Emmanuel will once again have a float in this yearôs 

Waterfront Festival Parade!  The parade date is Sunday, August 

6
th
.  We would like to involve our members of all ages to 

participate.  We will need people to help plan, design, gather 

supplies and materials, build, drive, ride on and walk alongside the 

float during the parade.  Please contact Patti Treptow if you are 

interested in participating in this fun community outreach event 

and watch for more information on how you can get involved. 
 

 

Emmanuel's Outreach Projects 
 



Cup of Joe Ministryó 

  
 

 Everyone is invited to enjoy coffee, treats, and fellowship 

during our 9:00 a.m. coffee hour between worship services in the 

narthex.  

 Attention all church committee and group members!!!  

Please sign up to host a coffee hour. This is a great way to 

showcase what your committee/group does and provides an 

opportunity for our members to put faces to names of those who do 

so much to make Emmanuel such an awesome place to be! 

Individual members are also encouraged to sign up for a coffee 

hour.   Sign-up sheets are in the narthex. 
 
 

*************************************************** 

 

ADULT CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

 

Wednesday Morning Men’s group 

Join us each Wednesday, 7:30 a.m., at the Serving Spoon for a 

wonderful time of fellowship with friends, sharing stories, and 

enjoying a cup of coffee.  Bring a friend! 
 

WoMen’s Ministries 

Women of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
 

The Sarah Circle does not meet for the summer. 

 

Seeking Enlightenment Group will be meeting on Thursday,  

June 22, at 6:30pm.  It is a time of sharing and encouraging each 

other on our Christian journey, contact Robin Gustafson at 906-

290-1003 for location details. 

 
 



New Member Class will take place at 

Emmanuel on Thursday evening, June 15th 

at 6:00 pm in the narthex.  The class will last 

approximately 2 hours in which Pastor Mark 

will instruct what it means to be a member of Emmanuel Lutheran 

Church and we will get a chance to learn about one another.  We 

will then welcome our new members during our June 25th 8:00 

and 10:00 worship services.  If you, or if you know of anyone who 

is interested in joining Emmanuel, or if you have any questions, 

please contact the office at 863-3431.  We look forward to getting 

to know you! 

Thank you! 
Jeanne Anderson would like to thank Amy Lenca for the wonderful job 

she did finding hostesses for the photo directory; especially as we kept 

adding days.  Those awesome women that volunteered and did a fantastic 

job are:  Bonnie Jackson, Jeanette Lawton, Amy Lenca, April Starzynski, 

June Ehlers, Joanne Magrane, Sharon Burns, Alane Wills, Lorraine 

Jacobson, Sylvia Blohm, Lexi Nast, Rosemary Draska, Nancy 

McDonald, Betty Kohrt, and Marilyn Mouritsen.  Thank you for all your 

help and smiles! 

For those wondering how long it will take to receive the new church 

directory, please keep in mind that we added several days to 

accommodate everyone that wanted to be included (from May 3 to May 

22).  Monday, May 22 was the last day that pictures were taken.  I have 

three weeks to complete the activity pages, front and back cover to send 

to them.  They will then send a copy of the directory to me to proof 

before it goes to press.  I hope that gives you some indication as to when 

to expect the directories.  Thank you to all the families who participated; 

weôll have a wonderful, up-dated directory soon. 

For those who did not purchase pictures, your free 8x10ôs are 

available in the church office.  Please come in during office 

hours to pick yours up. 

Finance Update 

Year to date, receipts totaled $89,836 
while expenses totaled $82,675 

 leaving a positive balance for the year of $7,161. 



 
 
Would you like to see the photos that are in this 
month's Messenger in color?  Check out Emmanuel's 
website and click on the newsletter link under 
 "Our Work".   You can find our website 

                                            at www.e-mmanuel.com 

 
 

 

 

 

Ch urch Nursery  

Summer   Update  
 

Our church nursery is closed for the 

summer.  Parents, we welcome you to 

attend worship with your children!  We 

love to hear your children's voices join 

with ours as we worship God, so please do not feel that your 

child is a distraction or that you ever have to take your child 

out of worship.  All  are welcome here!  
 
 
 
 
 
Emmanuel would like to extend a “Happy 
Retirement” to Bill Tipple who recently 
gave notice that he will no longer serve as 
Emmanuel’s Choir Director.  Bill has 
served as Choir Director for 4 years at 
Emmanuel and has blessed us with his 
passion and service every moment of 
those years.  Bill has shared that he feels that he’s getting OLD, 
but, truthfully, Bill has an obligation to decrease the fish 
population, which he has certainly earned the right to do!  
Blessings, Bill. 
 

http://www.e-mmanuel.com/


 
 

The 
Tanzanian Twelve 
at the 2017 Synod 

Assembly 
 
 
Front row: 
Logan Stachnik, Will 
Poquette, Julianne 
Jarvi.  
Back row: Tyler Burgoyne, Pat Kempf, Jacki Wodrich, Havi Snyder, Jamie 
Dodge, Renee Anderton, Amanda Rasner, and Pastor DJ Rasner. 
Missing: Jacob Jarvis 
 
The Tanzanian Twelve: Led by Pastor DJ Rasner and his wife Amanda, 
ten young adults from the Northern Great Lakes Synod will travel to the 
Eastern Coastal Diocese of Tanzania. Will Poquette from Bethel 
Lutheran Church will be one of the Twelve whose mission is to continue 
relationships with the Tanzanians and develop new ones through 
spiritual music and dance. 
 
On Tuesday, June 13th prior to leaving for Africa, the Tanzanian Twelve 
will meet in Menominee for a pre-mission retreat. They will continue to 
rehearse and prepare for their mission. Mary and Bill Krah will lodge the 
group at their cottage. Monetary donations to provide meals for the 
group are appreciated. 
 
On Wednesday, June 14th at 6:00 p.m. there will be a potluck supper at 
Bethel Lutheran Church to meet the twelve headed for Africa. Please 
bring a dish to pass. At 7:00 p.m. following the supper, the Tanzanian 
Twelve will present a concert in the church sanctuary. The public is 
invited to attend the potluck and concert. 
 
On Thursday, June 15th the Tanzanian Twelve will leave for 
Tanzania. We wish them God's peace as they travel to Africa. Please 
hold them and their mission in prayer. 
 
 



A Stewardship “Thank You…..” 
 
On Sunday, May 21st, Kathy Bero shared a Temple Talk with the 
congregation to say “thank you” to Emmanuel’s members on 
behalf of the Stewardship Committee for all of your continuing 
generosity.  The following is Kathy’s message she shared. 
 
“I would like to thank each and everyone of you for your continued 
support of Emmanuel Lutheran Church. 
 
2 years ago during Lent I visited Pastor Rick's 1st call in Eau 
Claire, WI. The congregation was so excited as they were 
celebrating their 150 year anniversary in July. They asked me to 
ask Pastor Rick and Ellice to come, which they did. A year and a 
half later I was in Eau Claire during Lent. I was excited to visit my 
new friends. I tried to find their website and I kept getting directed 
to Spirit Lutheran. I found a Church that had a service and it was 
there that I found out that 2 Churches had closed (1 being Pastor 
Rick's 1st call) and had to merge with a 3rd Church. They are now 
called Spirit Lutheran. 
 
2 weeks later, I was in LaCrosse and met the former council 
president of Trinity Lutheran. He told me that they had to close 
their Church and merge with another. 
 
It was then that I realized how fortunate we are at Emmanuel to be 
in the position we are in today. 
 
A former Emmanuel member, Pastor Cheryl Johnson sent a note 
stating how "alive" Emmanuel is after reading the Messenger and 
seeing all that is happening here. 
 
I would like to thank Pastor Mark for leading us, Patti Treptow for 
engaging our youth, Judy Raygo for keeping everything together 
for all of us and Judy Seglund for her help. And a huge thank you 
to our congregation as your continued support and generosity will 
ensure that Emmanuel will be here now and in the future for the 
generations to come.” 
 
Kathy 
 
 



 
 

SUNDAY MORNINGS AT EMMANUEL 
Worship at  

8:00 & 10:00am 
 
 

 
CONTACT US: 

Phone:  (906) 863-3431 
Fax:  (906) 863-4193 

Email:  mail@e-mmanuel.com 
Council President, Jackie Kolaszewski 
Email: elcpresident@e-mmanuel.com  

or 
Visit us on the Web at www.e-mmanuel.com 

Follow us on Facebook at 
Emmanuel Lutheran Church Menominee Michigan ELCA 

 

STAFF: 
Pastor 

The Rev. Mark Laatsch  
 

Director of Youth & Family Ministry 
Mrs. Patti Treptow 
Church Secretary 
Mrs. Judy Raygo 

Custodian 
Ms. Judy Seglund  

 We are a congregation of the Northern Great Lakes Synod 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
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